
GO BENGALS! 

SAVE THE DATE 

• March 19—Band and 
Orchestral Pre-Festival 
Concert 7p.m. HHS 
Gym 

• March 25-29—Spring 
Break NO SCHOOL 

• April 9—Juniors only 
day—ACT (grades 9, 
10, and 12 will have 
remote learning day) 

 

March 2024 
http://hhs.helenaschools.org 

A Message From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Dear HHS Community – 

I am looking forward to the spring season and all the excitement that comes with the closing 

of the chapter of the 2023-2024 school year, especially for our seniors.  

 

Today I am writing a plea to our families regarding attendance. Fully recognizing that if you 

are reading this, you are already engaged, and your child is most likely attending school regu-

larly. However, we at HHS, along with schools across the country, are experiencing levels of 

absenteeism that we haven’t encountered before. This is most likely a lingering result of the 

pandemic and what is most concerning is that experts predict it will get worse before it gets 

better.  

 

Attendance matters for a variety of reasons, starting with how much we enjoy working with 

your child on a consistent basis. The daily presence of our students enhances the community 

that has been built in the classroom. Beyond that, attendance is important for: 

1. Academic Achievement. I read a quote once upon a time that stated 90% of success is 

showing up. Students that attend school regularly perform better academically than stu-

dents that are chronically absent. As the lesson progresses, students that demonstrate 

chronic absenteeism become lost and frustrated when they receive truncated instruction 

during a unit.  

2. Maximizing learning opportunities, i.e. what we are doing here is important! Each teach-

er plans lessons to offer unique experiences that cannot be replicated elsewhere. On 

many occasions, students that are chronically absent most likely receive just snippets of 

what the class experience was like. Whether it was a lab, or group discussion or a 

demonstration, it just isn’t feasible to replicate this in a one on one experience.  

3. Connectedness: Beyond academics, school is a place where students build relationships 

and friendships with their peers. A strong classroom culture relies on each student con-

tributing every day. Absence those voices and perspectives lessens the impact of the 

instruction. Regular attendance allows students to be actively involved in the school 

community.  

4. Strong Work Habits for life beyond high school. Regular attendance provides the disci-

pline students will need for post-secondary education as well as job habits that every 

employer seeks. Punctuality and reliability are highly valued traits.  

 

We also understand that chronic absenteeism can be much more complex than simple school 

avoidance. We know that families encounter challenges that impact your ability to get your 

child to school. If this is the case, reach out, let us know the struggles. We want to partner in 

solving some of these difficulties ultimately leading to a more successful student.  

 

Thanks for being involved in this great community! 

Go Bengals! 

Steve Thennis 

Principal 



 

Sign up for Treble Choir or Tenor-Bass Choir! 
  

Not on your schedule in August next year? Talk to your counselor and they will change your 
schedule! Talk to your friends and get signed up. The more, the merrier! Meet some new friends, 

become a musician, and be involved in the school and music community. 
  

For questions or to schedule an audition, contact Mrs. Kohoutek via email or Teams. 
  

mkohoutek@helenaschools.org 
  

Choir Club President, Lyla Ackerman 
  

lackerman@helenastudent.org 
  
 

The 100th Vigilante parade, the oldest running high school parade in the country, begins 

at high noon on May 3rd in downtown Helena!  This beloved and special 

tradition continues each year only with the generous support of our 

community.  We are once again seeking donations of cash, gift cards/

certificates, or merchandise suitable for high school-aged students. This year 

for those who wish to contribute money, it’s even easier!  Simply scan one of 

the QR codes below, follow the instructions, and donate online. Gift cards/certificates or 

merchandise can be mailed or dropped off at Capital High School or Helena High School 

Thank you for your continued support of our students and this community event! 
 

mailto:mkohoutek@helenaschools.org
mailto:lackerman@helenastudent.org


Caregiver/Community Nights 
 
We are working with OPI on our accreditation for the 2023-2024 school year. If you 
have attended any community nights/events at HHS, could you please fill out the 
form by scanning the QR code. They include Freshmen Parent Night, Sophomore 
Parent Night, Junior Parent Night, FAFSA night, Open House, etc. This was also 
sent out by Mr. Thennis in an email at the end of February. 
It should only take about a minute to click through. We greatly appreciate your help 
in this single aspect of compliance. Go Bengals! 
 
 

 

Attendance 

News 

 
Students, please remember to check in 
and out of the attendance office when you 
are coming and/or going outside of your 
regular schedule.  Parents, if you are ex-
cusing your student for an appointment, 



School Leadership Team Update 

At Helena High, we use data to guide our efforts in ensuring the success of every student. Each 

month, we’ll share a snapshot of our data and goals to keep you informed of 

our focus. 

 

As a staff, we have focused on two main goals – Active Engagement from our 

students and Instructional Collaboration among our colleagues. Those con-

tinue to be a focus going into second semester.  

 

This month, our SLT offered breakout training sessions all about engagement during our All-Staff at 

the beginning of the month. There were four sessions which contained a “low prep” strategy that 

can be implemented in those moments when a teacher feels like the attention of the students has 

dropped, an “intentionally planned” strategy that takes a bit more frontloading and prep from the 

teacher but results in high engagement from the students, and a refresher on the writing practices 

we implemented last year.  

 

Our continuous goal this year is to engage each student and learn from each other. We need your 

support from home to do so. If students aren’t present in school, they cannot learn. “Present” goes 

for both physically and mentally present. They need to physically be within the four walls of the 

building and in the classrooms to learn the material. They also need to be mentally engaged and 

not distracted by phones and other technology. Your backup on those two items is essential.  

 

Once the students are here physically and mentally, we can begin to engage them. However, even 

the most interesting and carefully crafted lessons will have little impact on a student who makes no 

effort to learn. Taylor Swift we are not. We have seen an increase in apathy amongst teenagers, 

which is a nationwide trend. Teens have always been stubborn to answer the question “What do 

you care about?” but it seems to have taken on epic proportions. We are doing our best to battle 

it, but we can be limited. We have wonderful and behaviorally engaged students. We want to 

strive for emotionally and academically engaged students.  

 

I encourage you to read this post from Angela Watson of Truth for Teachers, in 

which she discusses that apathy and the life skills students need to learn to battle it. 

Let’s face it – even we don’t feel like doing work some days! 

 

Should you have questions about HHS data or goals for the year, please reach out to 

Mr. Thennis or Mrs. Meghan Schulte. For inquiries regarding district data and assessments, contact 

Mrs. Kaitlyn Hess.  

Thank you for supporting your student’s journey to become the best Bengal they can be! 

















Shoutout to Carroll Football Team! 
 
The PBS (Positive Behavioral Support) special education classroom at Helena High School 
has had some welcome help recently. For the last four Fridays, members of the Carroll Col-
lege football team have volunteered time to play board games with students in Teal Hatten 
and Michelle Brown's Social Skills class. Players initially visited with Defensive Line Coach, 
Gabe Brown, but have continued to volunteer their time without being asked. Hatten and 
Brown have been instructing the young men in their class on communication skills, turn 
taking, frustration tolerance, stress management, following social expectations, etc. Teach-
er Michelle Brown said that students really look forward to the football players visiting. She 
said, "I can't express enough gratitude for these guys. Having a chance to practice authen-
tic, real-life social skills is invaluable to these students. I know the players are busy, and we 
are so impressed that they take the time to give back to our school. It says a LOT about 
their character as young men." Hatten and Brown would like to sincerely thank players: 
Jaxson Washington, Hunter Gum, Danny Garcia, Braedon York, Beau Meyer, Cam Burnham, 
Derrick Saltzman, Matt Lee and Wyatt Sanford. They would also like to thank Coach Brown 
and Coach Purcell for supporting this valuable partnership.  

 



March is National Nutrition Month.  Celebrate by clicking here for ideas on 

maintaining a healthy eating pattern throughout high school and much more!  

The teenage years are marked by rapid body and brain growth (again!) and is 

an important time to create and maintain a healthy relationship with food.  

Disordered eating includes unhealthy choices around food and body behav-

iors and is unfortunately common. Examples of disordered eating include: 

– Skipping meals – Cleanses – Heightened Focus on Appearance – Fad Diets – 

Supplement Misuse – Diet Pills – Undereating – Overeating – Extreme Social 

Media Focus on Appearance or Food – Using Exercise, Food Restriction, 

Fasting or Purging to “make up for bad food consumed” – 

If this is a concern in your household, then please reach out to me to discuss 

resources.   

Also, Click here for 20 Money Saving Tips for budget conscious meal planning. 

https://www.eatright.org/for-teen
https://www.eatright.org/food/planning/food-security-and-sustainability/20-money-saving-grocery-shopping-tips


 
 

 
 

 

 

Join us for an enlightening evening as we delve into the realities of THC with renowned 

prevention advocate, Ben Cort! You may recognize Ben from his impactful TEDx talks, and 

now he's bringing his insights to Helena.  

 

In this thought-provoking session, Ben Cort will shed light on the dangers that marijuana 

can pose, particularly in our communities, schools, and households. This event is a must 

attend for anyone concerned about the impact of marijuana.  

 

This rare opportunity will be held at the HMS Auditorium, April 18th at 6pm. Don't miss out 

on deepening our understanding and work towards a safer, healthier future for our com-

munity!  

 

Event Sponsored by Youth Connections  








